City of Sadieville
Special Meeting Minutes
October 3, 2019
City Hall @ 3:00 p.m.

O CALLTO ORDER
» Mayor Wagoner called the October 3, 2019 Special Meeting to order at 3:02p.m.
» Mayor Wagoner invited everyone to participate in a moment of silence.
» City Clerk Strother conducted the roll call.

0 ROLLCALL
» Mayor Wagoner: Present
Public Works Commissioner Cannon: Present
Streets, Sidewalks, Trails Commissioner Southworth: Absent
Parks and Recreation Commissioner Stamper: Present
Public Safety Commissioner Reese: Present
City Attorney Matthew Stephens: Absent
Police Chief Bobby Bruner: Present
City Clerk Carol Strother: Present
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« Mayor Wagoner determined a quorum was present.

« Mayor Wagoner talked to the commission about the interest rate comparison between WesBanco and
Whitaker banks and the possibility of transferring more city funds from WesBanco Bank to Whitaker
Bank due to Whitaker Bank paying significantly more in interest. Mayor Wagoner made a motion to
move $420,000.00 from WesBanco Bank to Whitaker Bank in order to earn more interest;
Commissioner Reese seconded; all in favor.

- Mayor Wagoner informed the commission that there is an unforeseen problem with hiring Brandon
Blair and Ken Spera as Sadieville’s part-time police officers. It has been determined the city and the
officers will be required to pay into the Kentucky Retirement System due to their full-lime
employment with the Fayette County School System as Resource Officers. It has also been discovered
that there has been a new law established which prevents them from holding two badges in two
different jurisdictions. Therefore, it has been determined that Mr. Blair and Mr. Spera are not
employable as part-time police officers for the City of Sadieville.

+  Mayor Wagoner introduced the first agenda item (which had been delayed waiting on Scott Turner’s
arrival to the meeting) regarding a check presentation from SCAD (Scott County Against Drugs)
presented to the commission by Scott Turner. The check was in the amount of $635.99 and is a
reimbursement to the city for the expense of purchasing a security camera system for City Hall in
order to monitor the prescription drop-off box located in City Hall.



*  Mayor Wagoner introduced the commission to one of the candidates who applied for the open
position for a handyman to help work on city projects. The candidate, Jin Humphrey, talked with the
commission about his experiences and skills. The commission interviewed Mr. Humphrey,

+ Commissioner Reese made a motion to move into Executive Session under KBS 61.810 (0 {D-
personnel; Commissioner Stamper seconded the motion; all in favor; motion passes.

+  Commissioner Reese made a motion to leave executive session; Commissioner Stamper seconded 1
motion; all in favor; motion passes

»  Commissioner Reese made a motion to hire Jim Humphrey to fill the handyman position at $13 o
per hour for no more than 20 hours per week and the Public Works Commissioner is in charge of
controlling the work orders and schedule; Commissioner Stamper seconded; all in favor; motion
passes. Mr. Humphrey accepted the handyman position and its requirements.

* Commissioner Reese made a motion to adjourn at approximately 3:43pm; Commissioner Cannon
seconded the motion; all in favor; motig
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Rokp Wagoner, Mayor

Carol Strother, City Clerk/Treasurer



